

## Coronavirus Disease 2019(COVID-19) Two students have tested positive through the use of the COVID -19 rapid antigen test

15th September, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Our school was informed that two students from different classes have done the COVID-19 rapid antigen test at home and have tested positive for COVID-19. The students reported the situation to the school on 15<sup>th</sup> September, 2022. They last went back to school on 14<sup>th</sup> September, 2022. The cases have been reported to the Centre of Health Protection.

Based on the advice provided by the CHP, our school has strengthened the cleansing and disinfection of the school premises. Please check eClass regularly for the most updated information from the school.

Once again, our school would like to urge parents to put in place appropriate preventive measures to guard against the spread of COVID-19, based on the health advice from the CHP. For details, please refer to <a href="https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/health-advice.html">https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/health-advice.html</a>.

Our school will keep in close contact with the CHP and closely monitor the health conditions of our staff and students. If parents want to obtain more information regarding COVID-19, please refer to the relevant website: <a href="https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html">https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html</a> or call the CHP hotline (Phone number: 2125 1111 / 2125 1112, service hours from 8 a.m. to 12 midnight). For enquiries regarding the situation of the school, please call your respective class teachers or call Ms CHUI Lok Ting Angel at 25460117.

May God bless you!

Yours faithfully,

Dr. YICK Ho Kuen Principal



## 2019 冠狀病毒病學生確診染病

## 敬啟者:

本校於 2022 年 9 月 15 日收到通知,本校不同班別共 2 名學生的快速抗原檢測結果 均為陽性。該 2 名學生最後回校日期為 9 月 14 日,現於家中隔離。本校已向衛生防護中 心呈報以上個案。

校方已按衞生防護中心的建議,加強校內的清潔及消毒工作。學校會以 eClass 發布最新信息,請家長定期查閱。

校方在此促請各位家長/監護人、學生依照衞生防護中心的健康指引,為預防冠狀病毒病採取合適的預防措施,詳情請瀏覽 https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/health-advice.html。

校方會與衞生防護中心保持緊密聯繫,密切監察本校師生的健康情況。如欲查詢更多有關 2019 冠狀病毒病的資料,可瀏覽相關網頁: https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/chi/index.html 或致電衞生防護中心熱線(電話號碼:2125 1111/2125 1122,上午 8 時至午夜 12 時運作)。如欲了解學校情況,可聯絡班主任或致電 25460117 向徐樂庭老師查詢。

疫病流行,萬望保重。主祐各位!

校長

易浩權博士

2022年9月15日